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Appendix 6 – Development Management Forum minutes 

Summary of Discussion Topics 

 Further consultation required 

 Density is excessive 

 Height is excessive 

 Design is inappropriate 

 Internal layouts require further work 

 More details on trees required 

 Negative impact on Parkland Walk 

 Greater mixing of tenures 

 Protect Highgate Wood 

 Consider impact on bats 

 Management of communal areas 

 Overlooking towards adjacent school 

 Ensure archaeology is fully assessed 

 Lack of parking on site 

 Hydrological surveys required 

 School place availability 

 Management of construction works 

  



Appendix 7 – Pre-Application Committee minutes 

Summary of Discussion as Recorded in the Printed Minutes 

Robbie McNaugher, Planning, provided an overview of the proposal for the 

demolition of former Cranwood residential care home; and erection of 2 buildings, 1 

of 4 storeys and 1 of 8 storeys, to deliver 42 homes. 36 homes (86%) would be 

affordable Council homes let at council social rent levels. The drawings also 

identified indicative proposals for a potential further development to the south of the 

site which satisfied the requirement to masterplan the entire site set out in the site 

allocation (SA51).  

Clerks note: The Chair resolved to suspend standing orders to allow the meeting to 

continue until 10.15pm.  

Councillor Ogiehor addressed the Committee. She supported the need for Council, 

but felt disappointed that there had been no engagement with Ward Councillors 

throughout the planning process. Cllr Ogiehor agreed with the QRP assessment that 

the design did not attempt to complement the street scape.  

Councillor Hare addressed the Committee. He requested that a development 

management forum be set up to allow other partners and organisations to be 

consulted on the scheme. The local area was an important wildlife area, and the 

application would require a full ecological impact assessment.  

The Chair requested that officers provide information to local Ward Members who 

were not Members of the Planning Committee.  

Members commented that there was not much detail in the pre-app to be able to 

give much feedback 


